The Committee of 100 on the Federal City



Founded 1923

April 14, 2017

Chair

Stephen A. Hansen

Vice-Chair

Meg Maguire

<u>Secretary</u>

Jim Nathanson

<u>Treasurer</u>

Carol F. Aten

Trustees

Judy Chesser
George Clark
Dorothy Douglas
Monte Edwards
Alma Gates
Larry Hargrove
Kathy Henderson
George Idelson

Nancy J. MacWood, ex officio Kate Montague Perry Caroline Petti Elizabeth Purcell Laura M. Richards, Esq. Pat Tiller Kirby Vining Beverley Wheeler

945 G Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20001 202.681.0225 info@committeeof100.net

Evelyn Wrin

Mr. Paul J. Wiedefeld

General Manager and Chief Executive Officer

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority - WMATA

600 5th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20001

Dear Mr. Wiedefeld,

The Committee of 100 on the Federal City joins the numerous professional organizations, local citizens, and visitors to our Nation's capital in objecting to WMATA's painting the concrete vaults in the Union Station Metro Station. The design of the Washington Metro System is a nationally and, arguably, internationally renowned architectural and engineering triumph - studied and heralded in scholarly and professional circles worldwide. In fact, in a 2007 national survey of U.S. architects and engineers conducted by the American Institute of Architects, respondents listed our Metro System in the Top 150 "favorite" architectural/ engineering monuments in the United States – joining such well-known places as Monticello and the Chrysler Building.

That the Metro System is historically significant, there is no doubt. As the vision of Chicago modernist architect Harry Weese, it was recognized as a masterpiece of mid-20th century design even at its dedication in 1976. The system embodies contemporary architectural/ engineering precepts of its time, revolutionary material use (*Béton brut*, or raw concrete), with nuanced design acknowledging the neo-classical language of monumental Washington, DC through the handsomely-coffered station ceilings – arguably the most recognizable and heralded detail of Weese's design. As such, the original historic stations must be respected and cared for – for this and for future generations. The inappropriate painting of the station's *Béton brut* concrete - especially the ceiling coffers - disrespects and changes the integrity of Weese's original design and material choice. We acknowledge the purported reason behind painting the concrete – the need for greater station brightness. However, the challenge is better met with careful and respectful upgrading of Bill Lam's original historic lighting design – and not through multiple coats of paint – requiring constant renewal.

Mr. Paul J. Wiedefeld April 14, 2017 Page Two

The Committee of 100 strongly recommends WMATA assume fully its stewardship responsibility to preserve and respect the historic integrity of such a nationally-significant architectural and engineering treasure as the Metro System. We urge the immediate cessation of station painting. Further, we respectfully encourage WMATA to list the historically eligible elements of the System in Washington, DC, Virginia, and Maryland on the National Register of Historic Places - referencing as a primary research source Zachary M. Schrag, **The Great Society Subway: A History of the**Washington Metro, Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006. And most importantly, we urge your office to develop and adopt standards and guidelines for the appropriate maintenance and preservation of the historically-significant design elements throughout this great System.

Founded in 1923, the Committee of 100 is an independent, not-for-profit, citizen organization dedicated to safeguarding the fundamental values that give our nation's capital its distinction, beauty, and community character. Metropolitan Washington, DC and the Committee of 100 are proud of our Metro System – the 2nd busiest rapid, mass transit system in the United States. We know WMATA is as well.

If we may be of assistance to you in this matter, answer any questions, or provide additional information, please contact us at the above addresses.

Sincerely,

cc:

Stephen A. Hansen, Chairman

Sa Hanser

DC SHPO, OP, David Maloney, david.maloney@dc.gov

Commission of Fine Arts, Secretary, Thomas Leubke, tluebke@cfa.gov

National Capital Planning Commission, Executive Director, Marcel Acosta,

marcel.acosta@ncpc.gov

National Trust for Historic Preservation, Legal Department,

rnieweg@savingplaces.org, emerritt@savingplaces.org

wcook@savingplaces.org

DCPL, Executive Director, Rebecca Miller, Rebecca@dcpreservation.org

President, John Sandor, john sandor@nps.gov, Peter Sefton

psefton@comcast.net

President's Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, Executive Director,

John Fowler, jfowler@achp.gov

KGP Designs, Bill Gallagher, AIA, Principal, bgallagher@kgrds.com

Washington City Paper, Editor, Liz Garrigan,

lgarrigan@washingtoncitypaper.com

Washington Post, Peggy McGlone, peggy.mcglone@washpost.com

DC Council, Jack Evans, Chief of Staff, sgrant@dccouncil.us